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March 17, 2009

The Honorable John Hanger

Acting Secretary

Department of Environmental Protection

400 Market Street, 16th Floor

Harrisburg, PA  17101

Dear Acting Secretary Hanger:

We are writing in response to DEP’s announcement that there are insufficient monies to meet the obligations of the Sewage Facilities Enforcement Grants program.  While this line item is small in the context of the Commonwealth’s overall budget, it is wide-reaching in terms of the impacts of the reduced funding on the local governments responsible for implementing Act 537, and ultimately on water quality, as less attention will be brought to designing, installing, managing, remediating and generally overseeing these systems.

One-quarter of Pennsylvania residents currently depend on septic systems to treat their sewage. Local agencies and joint local agencies are charged with administering the onlot permitting program and for enforcing the Act 537 program.  They are expected to charge reasonable fees to cover the costs of the activities conducted, and may seek monies from the state to eliminate the deficit amount for the enforcement program.  However, they are not required to cover a set percentage of their program’s cost with local fees, which results in disparate levels of subsidy across the state.
The Sewage Facilities Enforcement Grants program doesn’t have enough money to finish providing reimbursement for eligible expenditures from 2007 much less to begin to reimburse for eligible 2008 expenditures.  The local agencies still waiting on their 2007 reimbursement will have to wait until after the 2009-2010 budget is passed to receive any funds.  The list of agencies facing this financial hardship will grow when there is even less funding available to reimburse for 2008 costs.  This vicious cycle of declining state support will adversely impact both the environment and the local economy.
Ideally, we would simply encourage you to ensure that sufficient funds are secured to reimburse local agencies as per the regulations laid out in Section 72.44 of Chapter 25 of the Pa Code.  However, we recognize that difficult choices must be made in these difficult economic times.  If no additional funds are forthcoming, it is imperative that we ensure that the money that is made available is used to the greatest effect.  We therefore suggest that consideration be given to the following:

· Investigate if there is any way to utilize stimulus monies to protect on-lot infrastructure.

· Work with local agencies to identify what more can be done to control costs and reduce demand for reimbursement.
· Evaluate data collected on revenue from permit fees (i.e., the local share) to estimate if local revenue has provided for an equitable portion of the program costs across the state.  Some local agencies may be paying a significant portion of program costs while others may be depending more heavily on state subsidies and may need to be encouraged to charge more to pay their fair share.  Reimbursements could be prorated to encourage greater equity across the state.
· Local agencies and joint local agencies that go beyond the minimum and have the capacity in place to conduct a responsive, accountable and consistent program are eligible for an increased reimbursement rate (85% instead of 50%).  Perhaps the available monies should give preference to these more comprehensive programs and to programs that can achieve cost savings through efficiencies and consolidation.  This would further incentivize the creation of more accountable, more consistent and more effective programs and service.
Environmental programs such as this create and maintain jobs, benefit communities, and generate real economic returns.  Clean water and air, a restored environment and environmentally sustainable solutions to our society’s growing demands are the keys to our future.

Thank you for your attention to these suggestions.  We would appreciate the opportunity for further discussion with the Department at our April 21, 2009 meeting.  Please call Sue Wilson, Council’s Executive Director at (717) 787-4527 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Richard Manfredi



Thaddeus Stevens

Chair, Citizens Advisory Council

Chair, Administrative Oversight Committee
cc:  Deputy Secretary Cathy Myers

       Dana Aunkst
